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KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION

On Wednesday evening, March 18th, at 6:30 p.m. there will be an informational meeting for kindergarten parents of the 2015/16 school year. You may pick up registration materials at the event or come to the office on Thursday, March 19th. If you have a child who will be entering kindergarten next year, please plan to attend, and if you know of a family with an upcoming kindergartener, please share this information with them. Knowing how many kindergarteners to expect is essential in our planning process for the next school year.

TEACHER WHO MAKES A DIFFERENCE

Congratulations to Ms. Sandi Kasting, our 2015 Teacher Who Makes a Difference!  Ms. Kasting is a master at motivating her students.  They consistently do their best and feel good about themselves each time they leave her classroom.  Ms. Kasting is a leader among her peers, sharing ideas on how to help differentiate instruction at all grade levels  She has also engaged and challenged our gifted learners as our GATE teacher.  We are privileged that she is part of our wonderful staff.
YEARBOOKS ON SALE!

The Chicago Park School District yearbook is on sale now for $10.99 and includes two free pages you can personalize with your own photos and memories. There will not be any yearbooks available to purchase after the deadline listed below, so be sure to order yours now. Deadline to order: April 16th
To order on line: Go to treering.com/validate, and enter in the school pass code 1013147308501470.  Follow the instructions given.
To order by phone: The number is 877-755-8733, select option 1.  You can pay by check or credit/debit card.
BITNEY HIGH SCHOOL INFO NIGHT

Bitney College Prep High School is holding an informational meeting for 8th graders and their parents on Thursday, March 19th  from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  Bitney offers an internship program and a wide variety of elective classes.  Students can also take Sierra College courses concurrently with their high school classes starting the summer after their 10th grade year.  The school is located in the Brunswick Basin at 135 Joerschke Drive. Their phone number is 477-1235.
SCIENCE FAIR

Student scientific investigations will be highlighted during the upcoming Chicago Park Science Fair.  Investigations inspire students to explore scientific inquiries while practicing language arts and math skills. Following are the project categories by grade level:

· 6th - 8th grade students are working on independent projects

·  4th - 5th grade students may complete an individual or partner project and are eligible for participation at the Nevada County Science Fair

·  Kindergarten - 3rd grade students are presenting class projects 

Projects must be submitted to Chicago Park School library, by 8:30 a.m. on Thursday, March 19th, for local judging. Projects will be available for viewing at the school all day on Friday, March 20th  The County Science Fair will take place from April 9th – 11th. Public viewing will be on Friday, April 11th, from 8:30 a.m. – 6:30 p.m. Science Fair guidelines and a suggested timeline may be obtained from Angela Allmon, Science Fair Coordinator, or their classroom teacher.
WELLNESS CORNER

“Schools that offer intense physical activity programs see positive effects on academic achievement including increased concentration; improved mathematics, reading and writing test scores; and reduced disruptive behavior.”

 – Healthy Food Policy Resource Guide, California Project LEAN.  For more information regarding the link between physical activity, nutrition and school performance, visit their link at www.CaliforniaProjectLEAN.org. 

Here at Chicago Park School, staff are encouraged to serve as positive role models for students.  The full Chicago Park School Wellness Policy is available on our web site.  Just click the “Extra” drop down tab, and then the tab marked “Wellness”.
SPRING PICTURE DAY
Spring picture day is coming!  Photos will be taken on March 17th with family pictures beginning at 7:45 a.m. in the school gymnasium.  Pictures must be pre-paid, and an order form went home in your student’s Friday Folders the first week in March.
PERTUSSIS IMMUNIZATION

All students entering the 7th grade for the 2015/16 school year are required to turn in proof of a pertussis booster, also known as Tdap, prior to the first day of school.  Any student that does not meet this state mandate will be excluded from attendance; therefore we are asking parents to obtain the pertussis booster before May 2nd.  If you have any questions, please call the school office at 346-2153.
CLASSICAL MUSIC PROGRAM

Week of: March 16 – 20  

Composer: Villa-Lobos
Piece: Prelude No. 2 for Guitar 
Week of: March 23 – 27   
Composer: Copland
Piece: Appalachian Spring “Simple Gifts”
MARCH CALENDAR

17 – Spring Picture Day 7:45 a.m.

17 – Girls Vball v. CC @ CP 4:00 p.m.

18 – Kindergarten Registration 6:30 p.m.
19 – Girls VBall v. GH @ CP 4:00 p.m.

23 – Girls VBall v. RS @ CP 4:00 p.m.

25 – Girls VBall v. MSM @ CP 4:00 p.m.

26 – Girls VBall v. GVC @ LG 4:00 p.m.
27 – Student of the Month Assembly 8:45 a.m.

30-31 – Spring Break – No School
APRIL CALENDAR
01-03- Spring Break

06 – Snow Day – No School

07 – School resumes
07 – Girls VBall v. YRC @ CP 4:00 p.m.
09 – Girls VBall v. NCSA @ CP 4:00 p.m.

14 – Girls VBall v. CC @ CP 5:00 p.m.

16 – Girls VBall v. GH @ CP 4:00 p.m.

21 – Girls VBall v. RS @ RS 5:00 p.m.

22 – Girls VBall v. MSM @ MSM 4:00 p.m.

23 – Girls VBall v. GVC @ CP 4:00 p.m.

27 – Girls VBall v. YRC @ CP 4:00 p.m.
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SAVE THE ARTS AUCTION
The evening will be a fun adult-only event with Chicago Park parents, family, and friends and will include a spaghetti dinner, dessert, a no-host bar, a silent and live auction, raffle prizes, and dancing, so comfortable shoes are a must!!

The event takes place on Saturday, March 21st at 6:00 p.m. at the Nevada City Elks Lodge,   located at 518 Nevada City Highway.  Wonderful items are available for bid including a week-long stay in the French Alps, a flight over Nevada County, a dinner party for eight, Principal for the day, a birthday party at the Firehouse, haircuts, restaurants gift certificates, whitewater rafting trip, massages, and wonderful baskets, among other fabulous items!  Stay tuned - we'll send you a link via email to a website to preview the items and even bid in advance if you can't attend.

CHILDCARE FOR SAVE THE ARTS

CrossFit Gold Rush and Chicago Park parent Andie Hodorowski are kindly sponsoring a night of childcare for the evening of Saturday, March 21st from 5:30 p.m, to 10:30 p.m. for only $10 per child.  Children who attend must be 7 years or older. Please bring a dinner for your child. A G-rated movie will be shown, and children may bring a pillow or sleeping bag for movie watching.  CrossFit Gold Rush is located at 1020 Whispering Pines Lane Suite #E in Grass Valley. Their phone number is 530-277-1615. Thank you CrossFit Gold Rush for your support!
